
 

 

 *******July 6, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, July 6, 2022.   Commissioner 

Mike Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Doug Smith and 

Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van Parys, 

Senior County Counselor; Jim Sherley, Under Sheriff; Tom Cole, Economic Development Administrator; 

John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: John Matthews 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

There was no public comment. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Mark Loughry reported he has received a few complaints about the construction on 158th St. indicating 

Public Works and the inspector are aware of some issues. 

 

Commissioner Stieben commented that defacing property and church signs is unacceptable and we need to 

urge one another to respect each other. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith requested the check register be removed from the consent agenda. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept 

the consent agenda for Wednesday, July 6, 2022 as presented minus the check registry. 

 Motion passed, 4-0, Commissioner Doug Smith abstained. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept 

the consent agenda check registry section. 

 Motion passed, 4-0.  Commissioner Doug Smith abstained. 

 

Jim Sherley requested approval of the Edward Byrnes Memorial Justice Assistance Grant. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to approve the 

chair to sign the interlocal agreement for the 2022 Edward Byrnes Memorial Justice Assistance Grant. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Mr. Loughry presented an agreement for the purchase of property located at 712 and 716 Marshall St. 

located near the Cushing building. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to 

authorize the purchase of 712 Marshall and 716 Marshall in a total sum of $15,000.00. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Tom Cole presented the quarterly report for Economic Development. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith attended the groundbreaking at Tomahawk Park in Basehor and the 4th of July 

parade in Basehor. 

 

Commissioner Stieben met with a Linwood City Council member last week. 



 

 

 

Commissioner Culbertson reported the Easton City Council meeting was postponed until next week due to 

the holiday and he attended the Leavenworth City Commission meeting. 

 

Commissioner Kaaz attended the KCATA special meeting. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith reported the city of Lansing had their 4th of July celebration.  

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to adjourn.                                  

 Motion passed, 5-0.  

 

The Board adjourned at 9:34 a.m. 



 

 

 *******July 6, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a work session on Wednesday, July 6, 2022.  Commissioner 

Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Culbertson and 

Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; John Richmeier, 

Leavenworth Times 

 

 

A work session was held to discuss individual department budgets for 2023.  

 

 

The work session ended at 11:14 a.m. 


